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MORRIS COUNTY PARK COMMISSION

GREEN ACRES SCOPING MEETING gt

b
c

=

IN THE MATTER OF: PSE&G PROPOSED:

MAJOR DIVERSION OF PARKLAND AT

MAHL.ON DICKERSON RESERVATION IN

JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP, COUNTY OF : @ﬁu@ﬂwﬂﬁ
MORRIS, NEW JERSEY

N.J.A.C. 736.26.54d

BEFORE: THE BCARD OF MORRIS COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS

AT: The Berkshire Valley Golf
Course, 28 Cozy Lane Road, Oak Ridge, New
Jergey on April 26, 2010 before Latitisa
Russell, a Shorthand Reporter and Notary
Public, commencing at 7:30 p.m.

J.H. BUEHRER & ASSOCIATES
2295 BIG ENOUGH WAY
TOMS RIVER, NEW JERSEY 08755

(732)557-4755
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Page 2 Page 4
1 APPEARANCES: 1 MR. SEABURY: Here.
2 : 2 MR. HELMER: Commissioner
1 3 DAVID RICHTER, PSE&G ASSISTANT GENERAL | 3 Cameron?
4 REGULATORY COUNSEL 4 MR. CAMERON: Yes.
5 Dave Helmer, Executive Director 5 MR. HELMER: President
6  Judith Schleicher, President 6 Schleicher?
7  Betty Cass-Schmidt, Commissioner 7 MS. SCHLEICHER: Yes. Well
8 Jack Kelly, Commissioner 8 have the salute to the flag. We'll have
9 Richard Seabury, III, Commissioner 9 the public scoping hearing meeting notice
10  Julie Baron, Commissioner 10 read.
11 Nicholas Cameron, Commissioner 11 MR. HELMER: Pursuant to
12 Treasurer Roe 12 N.J.5.A. 10:4-6 et seq and the provisions
13 Counsel Suminski 13 of N.J.S.A. 736-2628 et seq, the Morris
14 14 County Park Commission notified the public
15 15 in legal notice to the public in the Daily
16  LIST OF SPEAKERS PAGE 16 Record and the Star Ledger on March 25th
17 17 and 26th, 2010 that public spoken hearing
18 David Richter 11 18 on the proposed major diversion of park
19  Paul Boudreau 17 19 land at Mahlon Dickerson Reservation in
20 TomHill 21 20 Jefferson Township, County of Morris, New
21  Ann Augustin 22 21 Jersey is being convened at 7:30 p.m.
22  Elliot Ruga 24 22 prevailing time on Monday, April 26, 2010
23 Paul French 27 23 in the clubhouse at Berkshire Valley Golf
24 24 Course, 28 Cozy Lake Road in the Township
25 25 of Jefferson, County of Morris, New
Page 3 Page 5
1 MS. SCHLEICHER: This meeting 1 Jersey.
2 will come to order. This is the 741st 2 Notice of the public scoping
3 meeting of the Morris County Park 3 hearing was also provided by posting
4 Commission. Can we have a reading of the 4  public hearing signs at Mahlon Dickerson
5 notice. 5 Reservation as pursuant to N.J.A.C, 736-25
6 MR. HELMER: Pursuant to 6 and 26 reviewed at the Park Commission's
7 N.1S.A. 10:4-6 et seq adequate notice of 7  Public Workshop Meeting on Tuesday, April
8 the meeting being held at 7:30 p.m. on 8 13, 2010 and written notifications of the
9 Monday, April 26, 2010 has been provided 8 New Jersey Green Acres Program, Jefferson
10 by and notified in the Daily Record and 10 Township Governing Body, Jefferson
11 the Star Ledger by posting-said notice in 11 Township Planning Board, Jefferson
12 the administration building of the Morris 12 Township Environmental Committee,
13 County Park Commission at the County 13 Jefferson Township Open Space Advisory
14 Courthouse. 14 Committee, Morris County Board of Chosen
15 MS. SCHLEICHER: We'll have a 15 Freeholders, Morris County Planning Board,
16 roll call. 16 the Morris County Open Space Committee and
17 MR, HELMER: Commissioner Baron? 17 the New Jersey Highlands Council.
18 MS. BARON: Aye. 18 I'll review the purpose of
19 MR, HELMER: Commissioner Kelly? 19 tonight's meeting and some historical
20 MR. KELLY: Here. 20 background. The purpose of the scoping
21 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 21 hearing is for the public to provide
22 Cass-Schmidt? 22 andfor submit comments in the proposed
123 MS. CASS-SCHMIDT: Here. 23  major diversions of parklands as required
24 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 24 by the New Jersey Department of
25 Seabury? 25 Environmental Protection Green Acres
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Page 6 Page 8
1 Program rules N.J.A.C. 736. The Park 1 the public. The description of the
2 Commission is accepting comments on 2 proposed diversion: No structures will be
. 3 alternative sites suggested by the public 3 placed on the parkland. Both lots to be
4 and on alternative methods of achieving 4 affected are to be affected by aerial
5 the project's objectives without the 5 diversions with the proposed new
6 diversion of parkland. 6 transmission lines that will be in
7 It should also be known that if 7 airspace above the property within the
8 anybedy provided previous testimony before 8 existing right-of-way.
9 the Park Commission last July, both your 9 Even though the power lines are
10 taped testimony as well as any hard 10 in the existing right-of-way, the original
11 documents you've sent are actually with us 11 landowner's crafted language in the
12 and part of the final minutes of the 12 right-of-way documents to the town for any
13  meeting, also. 13 future changes to the power lines
14 Anyone wishing to speak must 14 themselves, The lots and blocks affected
15 sign in on the hearing citizen sheet which 15 are Block 320 Lot 9 in Jefferson Township.
16  will become part of the hearing minutes. 16 Lot size is 5.53 acres on the southwest
17 That's the yellow sheet on the clipboard 17 boundary of Mahlon Dickerson Reservation
18 in the doorway. We have it here. Before 18 located between Weldon Road and State
19 speaking, please state your name and 19 Highway 15 closer to Weldon Road formerly
20 address ciearly. All comments relevant to 20 the Ogden Mine Ranch of the Central
21 oppose major diversion, each speaker has 21 Railroad Company. Public Service Electric
22 five minutes to present their comments and 22 & Gas Company has had right-of-way since
23 please try and refrain from repetitive 23 July 26, 1929.
24 from previous speakers. If you're part of 24 The other lot and block to be
125 a group or organization, it's appreciated 25 affected is Block 335 Lot 4 in Jefferson
; Page 7 Page 9
1 if a single representative presents 1 Township. The lot size is 11 acres in the
2 comments on behalf of the organization. 2 southeast boundary of Mahlon Dickerson
3 If you're going to submit an exhibit, 3 Reservation in the area of the former
4 please make sure the document has a name, 4 Weldon and Lower Weldon Mines, Consumers
5 name of the person or entity that created 5 call it Ice Company and Public Service
6 the document and date submitted. Exhibits 6 Electric & Gas has had the right-of-way
7 and documents will become part of the 7 there since April 1, 1930.
8 record. 8 Both lots are part of land
9 Written comments can be mailed 9 originally bequeathed by the estate of
10 to my attention at the Morris County Park 10 Richard Bey Saffin and to the Morris
11  Commission, P.O. Box 1295, Morristown, New 11 County Park Commission May 12, 1983. A
12 Jersey or by fax at (973)644-2726 or by 12 total of 673 acres was donated to expand
13 e-mail to info@morrisparks.net by Monday, 13 the Mahlon Dickerson Reservation, whose
14 May 10, 2010. Submitted written comments 14 total park acreage is now 3,337 acres.
15 will also become part of the record. 15 The total acreage affected by
16 The Park Commissicn will not be 16 the diversion will be determined by the
17 responding to comments until after the 17 number of additional lines, height, length
18 public comment period ends on Monday, May 18 and diameter of the wires. The major
19 10, 2010. Responses and comments will be 19 diversion application is for a portion of
20 made available and will become part of the 20 an overhead electric transmission line as
21 record at the Park Commission's Monday, 21 part of the Roseland-Susquehanna
22 June 28, 2010 Park Commission's Meeting. 22 Transmission overhead electric
.23 As part of the Green Acres 23 transmission project. PSE&G to comply
24 Program rules for scoping hearings, a few 24 with prior directive from PIM in order to
25 areas will be reviewed prior to opening to 25 supply the regional electric transmission

e e e e e ey sttt e e —————
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25 miles. The project is an upgrade to the

Page 10 Page 12
1 reliability. 1 230 KV line adding an additional 500 KV
2 PSERG general regulatory 2 transmission line to the right-of-way. It
'3 counsel, David Richter will be reviewing 3 will be on the existing right-of-way that
' 4 the following areas of the proposed 4 was purchased by PSE&G as an easement in
5 diversion, its compelling public need and 5 between 1927 and 1930.
6 the need that the project will fulfill, 6 The project was mandated by an
7 public benefits the project would vield 7 entity called PIM Interconnections, LLC.
8 and review past and ongoing efforts to 8 PIMis a Federally mandated regional
9 identify alternatives to propose 9 transmission organization under the
10 diversion, why the alternatives were 10 auspices of the Federal Energy Regulatory
11 rejected and process to identify 11 Commission and this agency, PIM, controls
12 compensation for the diversion. 12 and operates the transmission systems in
13 MS. SCHLEICHER: I would like 13 13 states, one of them including New
14 someone to move that we open the public 14 Jersey. PIM reviews the transmission
15 hearing. 15 system in determining what upgrades are
16 MS. BARON: So moved. 16 needed on the system and then orders the
17 MS. SCHLEICHER: Ms. Baron. Can 17 specific utility in that area to build the
18 we have a second? 18 transmission upgrade.
19 MR. CAMERON: Second. 19 This project was extensively
20 MS. SCHLEICHER: Nick. Can we 20 reviewed by the Board of Public Utilities
21 have aroll call? 21 of New Jersey during a long hearing
22 MR. HELMER: Commissioner Baron? 22 process at the Board. After that process
23 MS. BARON: Yes. 23 the Board had determined that this project
24 MR. HELMER: Commissioner Kelly? 24 was reasonably necessary for the service,
25 MR. KELLY: Yes. 25 convenience or welfare of the public.
Page 11 Page 13
1 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 1 This line will provide a
2 Cass-Schmidt? 2 compelling public benefit by continuing to
3 MS. CASS-SCHMIDT: Yes. 3 provide safe, adequate and reliable
4 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 4  electric service to the region, including
5 Seabury? 5 the North Jersey region. It will also
6 MR. SEABURY: Aye. 6 ensure compliance with Federal regional
7 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 7 transmission reliability criteria which
8 Cameron? 8 will allow a strengthening of the power
g MR. CAMERON: Yes. 9 supply system in this area.
10 MR. HELMER: Commissioner 10 Again, looking at the compelling
11 Schleicher? 11 public benefit, the Board of Public
12 MS. SCHLEICHER: Yes. We can 12 Utilities, again, extensively reviewed
13 accept comments now. Mr. Richter? 13 this project and again, determined this
14 MR. RICHTER: Good evening. My 14 was reasonably necessary for the service,
15 name is David Richter. I'm assistant 15 convenience or welfare of the public. As
16 general regulatory counsel with Public 16 I mentioned, the new line will be located
17 Service Electric & Gas Company. I'm going 17 within an existing right-of-way, so no new
18 to quickly review the project, the 18 additional land will acquired for the
19 benefits and the alternatives that PSE&G 19 project on Green Acres property.
20 looked at. 20 PSERG did look at alternatives
21 The project is an upgrade to an 21  which were reviewed during the BPU process
22 existing 230 KV transmission line running 22 and I'll go over them today. Alternative
123 from Susquehanna, Pennsylvania to 23 one was to not build the project.
‘24 Roseland, New Jersey, approximately, 144 24 Obviously, was since this project is
25 mandated by the Energy Regulatory
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Page 16

1 Commission as part of a reliability 1 area outside of the current right-of-way.
2 project, PSE&G did not believe that this 2 So, therefore, PSERG rejected alternative
'3 was a proper alternative to pursue because 3 four.
4 it would be putting the electric system 4 Finally, alternative five was to
5 and in the reliability of the electric 5 develop other technologies, such as wind
6 system at risk. Therefore, PSE&G rejected 6 or solar or other resolutions to the
7 this alternative. 7 reliability issues that PJM has raised in
8 Alternative two was to place the 8 this particutar issue. Certainly as a
9 facilities underground. First, I'm not 9 company, PSE&G is currently investing in
10 sure that would reduce the diversion here 10 solar and wind. However, as determined by
11 since we'll still be adding a line. In 11 PIM and reviewed and agreed upon by the
12 the United States of America, there are no 12 Board of Public Utilities, the best
13 500 KV lines underground currently. There 13 alternative the reliability issues in this
14 is a small installation in Japan, but the 14 case is an additional 500 KV line.
15 liability records for the installation 15 Therefore, PSE&G rejected this final
16 have not been able to be reviewed by other 16 alternative five.
17 utilities. So for a reliability project 17 Again, the compelling public
18 such as this, which the reliability of the 18 interest here is the reliability of the
19 electric system relies on it, it would be 19 electric system and PSE&G, therefore,
20 imprudent to install technology that has 20 requests the diversion on those Green
21 not been proven to be reliable in the 21 Acres properties.
22 United States. Therefore, the underground 22 One other thing with the
23 alternative was rejected. 23 compensation. The compensation is a
24 Alternative three was to create 24 monetary compensation. It was determined
25 a brand new right-of-way for the 500 KV 25 under the Green Acres regulations
.\‘ Page 15 Page 17
1 line. Keep the existing 230 KV line in 1 currently the Green Acres regulations
2 its current right-of-way and build a new 2 required a ten to one ratio of
3 right-of-away for the 500 KV line. This 3 compensation. Therefore, for every acre
4 altenative would increase the amount of 4 we disturb, we have to provide
5 impact to the environment, the clearing of 5 compensation for ten acres. That's it.
6 right-of-way for this and acquisition of 6 Thank you very much.
7 private-owned public property for that 7 MS. SCHLEICHER: Thank you. I'd
8 right-of-way. Therefore, PSE&G rejected 8 like to now take those wishing to speak.
9 this alternative and determined it was 9 Paul Boudreau?
10 better to install within the existing 10 MR. BOUDREAU: Thank you very
11 right-of-way to minimize those 11  much. My name is Paul Boudreau. I'm with
12 environmental impacts. 12 the Morris County Chamber of Commerce at
13 Alternative four was to place 13 25 Lindsley Drive in Morristown. We've
14 the line outside of the Morris County 14 been very involved in this project now for
15 Parks Green Acres property. Although the 15 over a year. I testified at the BPU
16 impact to the specific location that we 16 hearings and at the Highlands Council last
17 are talking about today, many of the 17 year and our biggest concern is
18 surrounding properties are also Green Acre 18 reliability. If you think about the
19 encumbered properties preserved for open 19 difficult times we've been having in the
20 space and recreation. Therefore, by 20 last 18 months, one of the jobs that we
21 installing the facilities outside of the 21 are trying to perform in Morris County, of
22 Morris County Parks, we would be 22 course, is to keep the companies we have
23 increasing impact to other Green Acres 23 here and bring in new companies and all of
(24 areas as well as increasing the 24 us read everyday about the challenges that
25 environmental impact associated with a new 25 the state has and the challenges we have
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Page 18 Page 20
1 in convincing businesses that they ought 1 who are concerned about the environment
2 to bein Morris County and ought to be in 2 and if you would have sat through those
' 3 New Jersey. The last thing we want to add 3 discussions at the Highland Council, you
-4 to their list of concerns is, gee, we may 4 would have heard and seen all of the
5 not have reliable power for you in the 5 arguments around the environment and what
6 future. So we are very concerned about 6 PSE&G is doing and I happen to think they
7 this issue of possible brownouts and 7 have done a fantastic job in trying to
8 blackouts by 2012, 2013. PIM has 8 step up to environmental issues that
9 identified that as a major issue going 9 people have raised around the project and
10 forward and obviously, the basis for the 10 try to reduce the footprint of the project
11 need for the project. 11 In a variety of ways,
12 One of the things I did about 18 12 The work they are going to do
13 months ago is went back into congressional 13 obviously in the Highlands area is going
14 record and read all of the testimony that 14 to be very important in terms of
15 PJM gave to the United States Congress on 15 purchasing critical lands in that area and
16 the need for this Upgrade and I was 16 ensuring water quality and I think if you
17 convinced after reading that, in fact, we 17 look at the company's track record and the
18 had a significant potential problem coming 18 leadership of the organization you can
19 down the road, something that was going to 19 feel comfortable that, in fact, they are
20 affect not only businesses in Morris 20 going to do what they say they are going
21 County, but businesses across New Jersey. 21 todo.
22 So reliability is a key issue 22 So the Morris County Chamber of
23 for us as we move forward and it's so 23 Commerce is very comfortable in supporting
24 interesting to see the debate around the 24 the project and hoping that you will do
25 country about nuclear power, wind, clean 25 what you can to move it forward. We are
Page 19 Page 21
1 coal, all of these things. The bottom 1 convinced that if we want to continue to
2 line, regardless of what you support is, 2 have the business environment that we want
3 we have to wheel this power. We have to 3 in the future where we are creating jobs
4 have a robust transmission system to get 4 and our ability to keep companies that are
5 it from point A to point B. Soit 5 here and to attract new companies in the
6 shouldn't be a debate necessarily about 6 future, this is an important project to
7 where we're going to get the power because 7 get underway as soon as possible and I
8 atthe end of the day we are going to have 8 will hope that you will support it. Thank
9 to wheel it and we are going to have to 9 you.
10 have the transmission in place to make 10 MS. SCHLEICHER: Tom Hill,
11 that happen. 11 MR. HILL: Tom Hill. I'm here
12 Did You know that the current 12 representing Stop The Lines, a grassroots
13 line was built in 19317 The needs of our 13 organization that coalesce to question
14 modern world are creating a dangerous 14 whether this project should be allowed.
|15 strain on the system with overloaded 15  You heard from the distinguished gentleman
16 circuits potential problems for our 16 from the Morris County Chamber of Commerce
17 communities and inefficiencies for 17 about need and how good the PSE&G treats
18 consumers when quality of service 18 the environment. What you didn't hear or
19 deteriorates if we don't do something 19 see is how PSE&G's contractors treat the
20 aboutit. 20 environment when they have a big project.
21 On the environmental front, I 21 They tore up land directly across the
22 have watched PSE&G, you know, go out of 22 street from me in regards to vegetation
“123 their way at every corner to try to meet 23 management, tilling the soil down three or
{24 with, discuss, be open and transparent 24 four inches, driving track vehicles
25 with people concerned across Morris County 25 through a class one protected stream.
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Page 22 Page 24

1 They are not good stewards of the 1 MS. AUGUSTIN: No, I understand

2 environment. Their contractors are not 2 that, but the fact that project is

1 3 good stewards of the environment. 3 underway --
4 You guys really can't decide 4 MS. SCHLEICHER: I understand

5 anything on that. What you are here to 5 that, too.

6 decide is to allow a change in use of land 6 MS. AUGUSTIN: What are we

7 for a project for profit can be done and 7 talking about then? That's running behind

8 the gentleman who donated the land asked 8 the cart that's already taken off.

9 specifically that that land not be used 9 MS. SCHLEICHER: Elliot Ruga.

10 for this purpose and that's what I'm 10 MR, RUGA: Good evening. My

11 asking you to do, treat the person who 11 name is Elliot Ruga from the New Jersey
12 started your Park Commission properly 12 Highlands Commission. Since 1988 we've
13 because his gift to the Morris County 13 been active in preserving the water and
14 Parks Commission was not for this use, It 14 other natural and cultural resources of

15 was for the public's use. Not for a 15 the New Jersey Highiands Region. I'd like
16 public company. Thank you. 16 to mention that the New Jersey Energy

17 MS. SCHLEICHER: Thank you, 17 Master Plan finds that this project

18 Mr. Hill. Ann Augustin. 18 proposed by PSE&G is intrinsically

19 MS. AUGUSTIN: I'm a resident of 19 unreliable.

20 Jefferson. I think I've attended all of 20 Long runs of transmission lines

21 the meetings that you've had in the 21 importing dirty coal from unregulated,

22 Department of the Interior and the rest 22 coal-fired plant In the south and the west
23 and I think the health and aesthetic and 23 and those prevailing winds carry those

24 environmental and public benefit issues 24 emissions and pollute the water and the
25 have pretty much been covered. I've heard 25 air quality in New Jersey. The New Jersey
- Page 23 Page 25

1 some testimony that was very impressive on 1 Energy Master Plan mandates local

2 thatin terms of trying to preserve 2 generation of clean alternative power

3~ somewhat rural quality that we have here 3~ S0Urces on SHorter transmission Funs.,

4 and the aesthetics which would be markedly 4 I'd like you to consider the

5 changed if this were to go through. 5 height of these towers, a maximum of 195

6 But I think as a concerned 6 feet. The existing towers at,

7 citizen, I just don't understand at this 7 approximately, 85 feet are just below the

8 point what these meetings are 8 treeline. So they are barely noticeable.

9 accomplishing because when I looked at 9 I'm a afraid of people waking up one day
10 Friday's Daily Record, it says, PSE&G to 10 and seeing these poles at 1,000 foot apart
11 start new power line. BPU clears the plan 11 extending 115 feet above the treeline
12 and they are going to break dirt. It just 12 saying, what the heck happened? How did
13 seems to me that this is just listening to 13  we allow that to happen? How did we allow
14 people talk, but everything is in the 14 this to ruin our view scapes, our view
15 works already. So I'm a little 15 sheds that we cherish, our parks and our
16 disconcerted about that. I know this is 16 natural places?

17 not question and answer, but I don't know 17 Aside from that, the access

18 how to reconcile the plan going on with 18 roads that are required for construction

19 people still giving testimony. Thanks. 19 of these towers are in many cases logging

20 MS. SCHLEICHER: Just to answer 20 roads, single-track trails, They are not

21 the question, from our perspective the 21 roads. They are trails that will have to

22 first scoping hearing that I believe you 22 be widened and graded. A lot of them in
.23 were at there was an improper notice by 23 our parklands. Some of them in Mahlon
{24 one day and that's why we are redoing the 24 Dickerson and that will have long-term,

25 scoping here, It's a procedura! thing. 25 perhaps, permanent consequences to our
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1 environment, our water quality and water 1 much better, more efficient resources and
2 quantity due to storm water runoff and the 2 easier ways to get it there than
= 3 destruction of critical habitat. 3 destroying our state [and, private land or

4 So let me just leave you with 4 anything in the paths of it.

5 this, I always wondered why, what is so 5 If you read your newspapers,

6 sexy about electricity that is not ~-that 6 follow this project from start to finish,

7 water doesn't seem to generate. We can't 7 thereis a lot of endorsement to what I

8 live without water and indeed, we cannot 8 justsaid. Thanks for hearing me.

9 live without electricity. But how has 9 MS. SCHLEICHER: Thank you very
10 PSERG and PJM succeeded into creating this 10 much for coming. Is there anyone else who
11 atmosphere of fear that if we don't do 11 hasn't signed this that would like to
12 this project and we don't do it soon, we 12 speak? I'd like to remind you we're
13 are going to perhaps have a couple hours 13 taking written comments until May 10th and
14 each year of brownouts and blackouts which 14 we will be having a public hearing on this
15 has been and the basis -- their 15 on June 28th right here and we will have
16 projections are from 2006, that's outdated 16 our decision that night. I would like
17 projections, that newer information 17 someone to move to close the public
18 suggests that energy demand has 18 hearing.

19 significantly declined since then. 19 MS. BARON: So moved.

20 So we put at risk our water 20 MR. CAMERON: Second.

21 supply and the fragile ecosystems of the 21 MS. SCHLEICHER: Second by Nick.

22 Highlands which we are in right now which 22 Roll call, please.

23 Mabhlon Dickerson is part of, which if we 23 MR. HELMER: Commissioner Baron?

24 degrade to the point that water becomes 24 MS. BARON: Aye,

25 that much more expensive, that much more 25 MR, HELMER: Commissioner Kelly?

Page 27 Page 29
~ 1 of arare resource, we will suffer, but 1 MR. KELLY: Yes.

2 somehow PSE&G has managed to convince 2 MR. HELMER: Commissioner

3~ everyone that we are going to run out of 3~ Cass-Schmidi?

4 electricity unless we do this project. 4 MS. CASS-SCHMIDT: Yes.

5 Thank you. 5 MR. HELMER: Commissioner

6 MS, SCHLEICHER: Thank you. 6 Seabury?

7 Paul French? 7 MR. SEABURY: Aye,

8 MR. FRENCH: Thank you. How are 8 MR. HELMER: Commissioner

9 vyoudoing? I'm a member of Longwood Lake 9 Cameron?

10 Cabin Owners Association and very 10 MR. CAMERON: Yes.

11 concerned about this project because I 11 MR. HELMER: President

12 grew up three miles down the road. PSis 12 Schleicher?

13 this wonderful company that's bringing all 13 MS. SCHLEICHER: Yes.

14 this great power that is unneeded and coal 14 MR. HELMER: Just for

15 fired with dirty coal and they are going 15 informational purposes, the next steps of

16 to protect the parks. 16 the diversional process, that's pursuant

17 Anyone, anyone involved anywhere 17  to N.J.A.C. 736-26.9d, the Park Commission
18 in this project would like to go see how 18  will supply a transcript of the scoping

19 PS blatantly disregards and maintains 19 hearing to the New Jersey Green Acres

20 their right-of-ways on private property, 20 Program as well as your written comments
21 please feel free to give them my 21 on the proposed diversion and any comments
22 information and I will meet with anyone, 22 received by Monday, May 10, 2010. T'll be

"""" .23 anytime and any group size to show them 23 providing a summary of the public comments

.24 how PS does not care. They are doing this 24 made at the scoping hearing and answer any
25 for profit and no other reason. There are 25 specific questions related to the
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diversion in writing that will become part
of the minutes and also sent down to the
New Jersey Green Acres Program and Bureau
of Legal Services and Stewardship.

At the Park Commission's Monday,
June 28, 2010 public meeting, the
resolution whether or not to support the
submission of the Statehouse Commission
application to NJDEP to create a program
10 for a major diversion will be voted on and
11 sent to the New Jersey Green Acres Program
12 along with the pre-application for the
13 major diversion. Our intent is to have
14 the meeting at this location, but if due
15 to play on the golf course, we might be
16 going to Camp Jefferson again, but that
17 will also be publicly noticed.
18 New Jersey Green Acres Program
19 reviews pre-application 15 days as long as
20 it's by the second Thursday of the month.
21 If the application is deemed sufficient
22 and the New Jersey Green Acres will
23 authorize the Park Commission to submit
24 final application within 180 days of
25 authorization. A public hearing on final

Page 30

WS b WM -

Page 32

CERTIFICATE

I, LATITISA RUSSELL, a Shorthand
Reporter and Notary Public of the State of
New Jersey, do hereby certify that prior
to the commencement of the examination,
the witness was duly sworn by me to
testify the truth, the whole truth and
nothing but the truth.

1 DO FURTHER CERTIFY that the
foregoing is a true and accurate
transcript of the testimony as taken
stenographically by and before me at the
time, place and on the date hereinbefore
set forth, to the best of my ability.

I DO FURTHER CERTIFY that I am
neither a relative nor employe nor
attorney nor counsel of any of the parties
to this action and that I am neither a
relative nor employee of such attorney or
counsel and that I am not financially

interesjeﬁ?n the action.
N 4

LATITISA RUSSELf
APRIL 29, 2010

1 application will be scheduled in Jefferson
2 Township to receive oral and written

Page 31 |

—3—comments o the application, The NJDEP
4 Commissioner will approve or disprove the
5 final application and the Statehouse
6 Commission hearing will then be scheduled.
7 MS. SCHLEICHER: On behalf of
8 the Park Commission, I'd like to thank ali
9 of you for coming out. Again, I

10 apologize. It wasn't our doing, but you

11 had to do this twice. There is a third

12 session as Dave mentioned on June 28th.

13 MR. HELMER: It will either be

14 at 7:30 at a regular Park Commission

15 meeting or it may be earlier depending on

16 the schedule. If it's at Camp Jefferson,

17 you can call in prior to the meeting and I

18 can let you know what we decide. It's a

19 public hearing opposed to a scoping

20  hearing.

21 - - -

22 (At which time the hearing
123 concluded at 8:00 p.m.)

24

25
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A

ability 21:4 32:14

4 able 14:16
| about 15:17 17:18,24

18:6,12,25 19:6,20
20:121:17 23:16
24:726:6 27:11
above 8;7 25:11
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